


NOTICE OF PROPOSED
STREET VACATION

Notice is hereby given that the City will hold a public hearing to consider a vacation of areas along West 6th Street between Lincoln Avenue and Kensington Avenue and Kensington Avenue lying south of Jetty Road. These parcels are located in the SE1/4, NW1/4 Section 25, Township 28 South, Range 15 West, W.M., City of Bandon, Coos County, Oregon, as described below:

Vacation Parcel 1:
That portion of West 6th Street right of way, lying easterly of the east line of Lincoln Avenue, westerly of the west line of Kensington Avenue,
southerly of Block 24, Amended Breakwater Addition and lying northerly of parcel 1, Minor Land Partition 1991-16 Coos County Surveyors office.
Vacation Parcel 2:
That portion of Kensington Avenue right of way, lying southerly of south line of Jetty Road and lying northerly of parcel 1, Minor Land Partition
1991-16 Coos County Surveyors office.

The City Council reviewed this request at their February 5th, 2024, meeting and found that a public hearing be scheduled. Materials related to the hearing are available for inspection from the City Recorder at City Hall, 555 Hwy 101, Bandon, Oregon 97411 or on the website www.cityofbandon.org.  

The City Council of the City of Bandon has fixed the hour of 7:00 P.M., on May 6th, 2024, in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 555 Hwy 101, Bandon, Oregon, as the time and place for the Hearing. Any and all objections/claims concerning said proposed vacation must be filed by email at jhinojosa@cityofbandon.org or in writing with the City Recorder of the City of Bandon by April 30th, 2024, at 12:00 p.m. will be heard and considered.
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